
 1 

 

   PO Box 119 
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  Happy Birthday  
           Wishes 

NEXT TEA MEETING 
 

Thursday 2nd June 2022 
6:15 onwards 
$23 for meal 

 
At Waimana Lounge , Kippenberger Ave 

 
RSVP to Jack McLaughlan 

Ph 312 9345 
Or email 

kirgan1949@gmail.com 
By 7.00pm 31st May 

 
 

Make it easy for yourself  
& pay online into 

Account : 02- 0876-0022167-000 
 

With reference –name 
If you say you will go,                                  

but are a no show, 
Please still pay. 
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What you find in this Issue for June 2022 

Zone 5 Meetings for 2022 

 

June 14th 

 
Treasurer :          John Lovell 
 
Meet & Greet        Vern McAllister                                
at 6.15pm–                       Wayne Paulin 
 
Theme:   
                                                          
Invocation:            John Woods    
                                            
Introduction of Speaker   Karen McWha 
          
 
Guest Speaker: 
         Deidre Ryan and Louise Leech  
               Community Wellbeing NC   
                                                                                                                                         
 
Vote of Thanks:         Simon Taverner     
   
 
Closing Thought:         John Hodgson              
  
 
Glass Clean Up:         Bernie Walls    
                   Simon Taverner 
                                
  
Vacuum Duties:        Quentin De Hamel   
              Andrew Cook     
    
           
    

  TEA MEETING DUTIES 

 

 
 

12th  Mike Clemens 
 

24th Brian Kennedy 
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President Tini 
 
Last month I wrote that I was hoping for a ‘normal’ tea meeting, not knowing that this Omicron was 
going to lash its tail among the Lions (and still isn’t finished I hear.) Thank you all for working with 
the postponement of a week, only dessert for dinner and joining on Zoom, so the Constitution vote 
didn’t have to be put off for yet another meeting. Thank you in particular to Simon and Quentin, 
who looked carefully into the Trust Deed and Constitution, explaining to us that they saw flaws in 
the content, execution and the way it was brought about. Your commitment to the club is deeply 
appreciated. We need a variety of voices and opinions for us to make the best decisions. As Quentin 
said: “One day we might see that the club should have done it differently.” But for now, the club has 
voted them in. The two documents have been sent away for approval, registration and application 
for IRD and bank account numbers.  
 
We are therefore now well on our way to having our house in order, so we can get on with the real 

purpose of our existence: serving our community and letting them know who we are.  
And wow, what a start we have made in May. Kindling, Pig Poo, Horse Poo, Water blasting, Painting, Gazebo at the Welcome   
Market etc.  Working with Woodend-Pegasus and Selwyn the tickets have been bought for three young people to go to the Lions 
National Camp in July. Thanks Maureen. Ann has started introducing the three Lions Competitions (Essay, Peace Poster and       
Environment Challenge) to the six schools in our area. Watch this space! 
 
At the last tea meeting I failed to mention a few bereavements. Ron Rivers died 16 April, aged 88. Ron was president of our club in 
1980/81. John L. has entered online a condolence message on behalf of our club.  Condolences also to Ray and Carol Twist. Ray’s 

brother Kevin (80) died 29 April in Greymouth. And condolences to Alison and Tony for the death of Tony’s nephew in a hit and 
run.  

I hardly dare to say something about a ‘normal’ June tea meeting. But then again one should make plans and adapt when necessary. 
I’m looking forward to hearing Deidre Ryan and Louise Leech from Community Wellbeing NC speaking on what they do. I will be 
telling the CompassFM listeners at 10.30am that day (2 June) that the Lions gave them $2000 in lieu of the ARR proceeds. Did you 
see the articles recently in our two local papers on this subject? 
 
At the tea meeting I will be asking the new Officers of the club to consider attending the training day to be held on Sunday 19th of 
June, 11am – 3pm at the Ferrymead Den, Truscotts Road, Christchurch, so some car-pooling arrangements can be made.  
I hope to see you at the tea meeting, or at the projects, 
Stay safe, 
Tini. 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Ed, Lisa and          
Becca on the Job. 
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This is the story of a great project of community service, cooperation between Lions and Leos and a bit of public exposure for our 
clubs and ParaFed Canterbury.  
Four Lions started with the preparation of the fences on 30 April around the property (an ‘accessible’ house) of ParaFed Canterbury 
at Sovereign Palms, Kaiapoi.  
 
The following Saturday Lions and Leos started the painting. It was quite a scene. Drop sheets on the lawn, Lions tear drop flag on the 
foot path, people with paint buckets and brushes all over the show. A fare bit got done. Thanks Andrew, for organising the                   
much-appreciated sausage sizzle. A special thank you to Andrea and Claudia’s mum for doing their lions share. 
 
On Saturday 14 May I was forced to cancel with rain in Kaiapoi. But against all odds it cleared at noon and I was joined by two Leos 
and their father to apply the first coat of paint on a further 20 meters of fence.  
Saturday the 21st and Sunday the 22nd turned out as we had envisaged for this project all along. Beautiful sunshine, no wind, 16           
degrees and eight volunteers – a mixture of Leos and Lions and friends Nathan and Jack, on each of the afternoons.                             
Thanks, Rob, for cooking our lunch at 2pm. Bar a few finishing touches, we could admire the splendid result and have a photo taken. 
 
The fence painting project has been completed and the proceeds of $500 plus for each of the Lions and Leo clubs will be paid into the 
two project accounts. We’ve put in 100 volunteer hours! 
 
Thank you so much to all of you involved with this. Especially the core-team who came back, day after day, while having done            
already plenty of hours of volunteering or jobs that day or week. 
So much appreciated, 
 Tini.  

 

 
 

 

Giving Cooking  
Lessons after 
Painting. 

Me and the 
wife. She 
loves               
painting. 

Thank you all 
For your  
Support. 
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Friend of Lions 
Nathan 

Rob on the BBQ 

Lions and Leos having been working on painting the fence. 
Tini, Rob, Lisa, Becca, Lila, Mike, Ray.  

Kirstyn 
& 
Becca 

Rob & 
Jack 

The  fence 
needed some 
Colour. Art I 
Love  

Lila Loves 
Being in 
the garden BBQ 

4   
Ray 

Job well done everyone. 
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Health & Safety 
Well we are off to a good start for the winters projects with pig poo, kindling, market place and apart from that nasty 
covid thing hitting some of us we have all survived pretty well. 
 
Only one incident at the pig poo project when a trailer coupling suddenly popped up when loading started. No one was 
injured            however its a good reminder of the possibilities and to ensure that we check all of the gear we use and the 
way we use them to avoid the risk of harm. 
 
Please use our website and checkout its contents, there is lots of good stuff in there and its also where I place the             
information on H&S for each project. For your own safety check it out.  (page 6) 
 
Its been awhile since the devastating earthquakes we had in 2010 and 2011 however its probably a good time to 
remind ourselves of the emergency kit that most of us put together around that time. I know over the years the 
cans of baked beans and other items have been put into service for normal use but did we replace them?? I think 
uh! Uh! Most like ourselves will not have kept the kit up to date. Whens the next big one? I don’t have a crystal 
ball on world shattering events but perhaps better safe than sorry what do you think? 
 
Take care out there ,the temperature will drop lower and winters bite will again make its presence felt, wrap up and keep 
warm and dry but don’t let the couch be too good an excuse not to enjoy the outdoors if you can. 
Rob  

 Hello Lions, 
 
We are delighted to announce that Rangiora High School Leos are able to hold their Quiz Night at Five Stage 
Rangiora in 2022. 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

We really appreciated your support in 2019, and would love you to book a team for this year’s quiz. Tickets are 
410 each, and you can have up to 6 people– we can add people to your team if you are on the night. 
 
Leos have chosen Waikuku beach Surf Life Saving Club as our cause for 2022, as they do a terrific job with 
providing 
Lifeguarding, sort and education, especially for young people. 
 
We are also looking for vouchers or items to auction off on the night, and would love to mention you as a sponsor
– please let us know iif you would like to help us. 
 
Thank you for supporting this great cause and we look forward to seeing you at the 2022 Quiz Night! 
 
Lisa Barnett 
Treasurer– RHS Leos 
Ph 0211729666 
 
Email: rangioraleos@gmail.com 

Mark 
27th June at 7pm On 

your calendar. 
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1st VP Maureen 
 

Thank you for those who came to the VP meeting 
last night. There wasn't a lot to discuss, but after 
the meeting there were lots of chat about all things 
Lions. 
*Ann and I attended in our new winter uniform. A 
Lions suit onesie!!We will be wearing these at the 
market days hoping to bring awareness to our club 
and tent And the fun that Lions can be. 
 
*I have taken the sign boards to Hortons Signs and 

later this week will have to new look signs to check over. 
 
*National Camp. 
Yesterday there were some cheap flights to Wellington so quickly got the boys 
parents to grab these while they were on offer. So they are booked and really 
looking forward to what the camp has to offer. There are 3 lads who are going to 
connect before camp so they become friends to travel with to Wellington. Where 
they will be met by Lions and have someone with them until they meet the others 
and then travel by bus the balance of the way. it will be a long trip about 5 hours I 
am told. 
 
*I have in touch with Shane from Coffee News with regards to advertising with them. He is going to make up 
the required template. We really need to be more "out there" Lions is not a secret club. 
 
Saracens  JAB sponsorship will be on hold until next year when we will have all required information at hand. 
Prior to decision making. 
 
*The manure drive has started with a real hiss and roar. So anyone who has and hour or two on Saturdays 
please come and give a hand. We like to be home by 10am .If you have a trailer and can do some deliveries 
that would be more than helpful. 
 
*A finding   request has come through from a 17 year old wanting to go to Outward bound. April 2023. I have 
chatted to her and have asked if she keep me up to date with herself  fundraising efforts.                                     
 
We have made 
a pledge that 
we would            
donate later in 
the year but 
have decided 
not to put an 
amount at this 
stage. 
Livvie has 
loads of things 
she wants to do 
as fundraising 
but at this stage 
has done          
nothing.  
Cont page 7 

 

 

A lot  
Warmer in 
our 
Winter 
Uniform 
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*Thursday markets at the A&P Showgrounds from 3 until 7. We do flexi time and don't stay that long 5.30ish 
as its getting a little on the fresh side. 
Ann has made up some amazing boards that are bring attention to the club. Passers by even recognized people 
in the photos. Older retired Lions stop and chat.  
What does come out of the conversations is "membership" and how to get people to join. This is not a new 
issue it has been going on for a very long time. 
 
* A couple of us went on the Kaiapoi River Queen lunchtime cruise. The day was truly stunning. Is this 
something we should look at as a group in spring or Summer.? Please pass on your thoughts to me. Week day 
pensioner rates $55. included lunch and beverage. Its about 2 hours just cruising on the calm waters, watching 
the bird life.  
* Sales table has been doing really good but last meeting it was not as successful as it had been .It has been 
decided to give it a break for June and maybe in action for changeover. That has yet to be decided. Watch this 
space or read the Rambler front to back for info. 
* Kirstyn has made us aware that Bellyful are once again seeking assistance. They have something new on 
their menu and require rice as well as pasta for those who chose to donate.  
Thanks   
everyone for 
all you do 
big and 
small. We 
all           
contribute in 
our own 
ways. 
 
Cheers VP 
1  
Maureen 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

   Thanks goes to Maureen for the poem and “Cool Graphics “ for doing this Logo for the Club. 

This little ditty about our piggy poo  
It shows Lions dedication just for you 

Saturday comes, and we want to really stay in bed. 
But no!  

 Up we jump and out we head 
To the heap there you will find 

 Our  friends from Lions from our hood 
Bagging poo that does so good  

Banter sure does fly around, some of it even hits the ground  
The baggers there I will not name  

They may be there to seek some fame 
The trailer team they mean so much to do their deliveries without fuss, 

Delivering anywhere  within the 'hood they know they're out there doing good.  
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2nd VP Andrew 
 
 
    
 

 

Well where has this year gone not long to go for this years lions year and then we all move 
about within the club.  
What an interesting year for the club having to battle with Covid. 
 
Early on in my year of second vice president we hit a lockdown, and all projects came to a 

standstill. But with a few phone calls, zoom meetings we dealt with the issue in front of us.  
 
Once we could get back out there we headed to Taggart’s yard and got stuck in and the club joined forces with our masks on and got 
over 500 bags off manure out. When the manure project had finished, we were heading into our busy Christmas time for the club, 
which in the end was quiet due to all the community events we help with being cancelled due to covid.  
 
With all the free time over the Christmas/New year holidays I had, I jumped in the car and headed north to the sunny Marlborough /
Nelson region and saw plenty of Lion club signs around the place.  
 
Then we were into 2022 and the Ashley Ramble committee got together to make a decision on the event as covid was not going 
away. It didn’t look hopeful that it was going to go away before the event. To make it safe to run , the decision was made to cancel 
the event (bit off a shame 2nd year in a row) but Rob M and the crew did a amazing job to get it where we got it to and the work was 
not unnoticed but we still decided to give the money to North Canterbury Wellbeing Trust and we did a few photos with them off 
late and an article that has now been in both local papers so good to see our club name out there.  
 
When you read this we have now had 3 weekends off              
Manure bagging and deliveries and the numbers are sitting 
about 635 bags off Pig/Horse manure and off cause the    
kindling project is going on and seems to be going well. If 
you have free time Head down to the Thursday market at the 
show grounds to see the team and club down there.  
 
Please keep safe out there and hope everyone who caught the 
covid bug in our club is now fully recovered. See you all 
next month and here is this months quote. 
 

Without a goal, discipline is nothing but self-punishment. 
 

Andrew Cook 
2nd Vice President  

Thanks to Alan Richards for the photos. 
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3rd VP Bernie 
Cans Coordinator  
202E Zone 5 Chairperson 

 
 
 
 

The same old story.........no collections at present. Before the    
devil prompted me, I managed to put this together for the               
bulletin.  
The Guest Speaker for June is Deirdre Ryan, the Manager of 
North Canterbury Wellbeing, whom the club gave a good            
donation recently. It is great that recipients are only too glad to 
come and speak and to thank us for any donation that we make.  
As I am also the Zone 5 Chairman, the next Zone meeting is 14th 
June. Cabinet is this coming weekend, so, behind the scenes, a 
lot of work is done by a few who are on Cabinet from our club. It 
is great that our club is highly thought of in the District.  
See you at the tea meeting. 
Bernie 
( Now this is the devil speaking,  you have not been burnt 
yet!) 

“ CASH 4 CANS “    RANGIORA LIONS CLUB PROJECT–   
WWW.RANGIORALIONS.CLUB 

MD 202 OFFICE 
 

Office Move– We are now based at 
20 Baxter Street 
Warkworth. 
 
Please make a note of our new          
contact details which are: 
 
Po Box 154,  
Warkworth 0941 
 
PH 09 4222021 
 
Our freephone number                          
0800 546 672  
remains the same as do our email 
addresses. 
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Congratulations to the following people that have been appointed to MD202 roles from                                         
1 July 2022 for a three year term.  

MD Heads Up 4 Kids Project Coordinator - Ann Saunders (202E) 
MD Hearing Coordinator - PDG Louise Knapman (202D) 
MD Leo Coordinator - Wayne Paulin (202E) 
MD Alert Coordinator - Graeme Dewhurst (202L) 
Council Advisory Board Member - CC Murray Pringle 
Council Advisory Board Chair - PCC Graeme Wilson 
Lions Clubs NZ Charitable Trust Chair - PCC Helen Williams 
 
PDG Myra Davy (202L) has been appointed to the position of Young Speechmaker Coordinator and the    
current term of the role is to be extended to 30 September 2023.  

 

 

 

 

MD202 Appointments 

 
 
 

NZ Leo Video Contest  
 

Some fabulous entries were received from                                                                                                                
our Leo Clubs in the national Leo Video 
Contest.                                                                                                    
Well done to all the entrants.  
The results are as follows: 
 
1st place:    Tauranga Girl's College                   
         Leo Club 
 
2nd place:   Sir Edmund Hillary Collegiate 
         Leo Club 
 
3rd place:    Papamoa Leo Club 
 
 
You can view the videos on our website. 

YOUTH PROJECTS 
  

Young Speechmaker Contest - The final for this years National 
Competition will be in Palmerston North Saturday 13 August 2022 

and your respective District Contests will be in May/June 2022. 
 

Peace Poster - This years theme is                                                      
"Lead with Compassion".       Get your club involved, check out 

the NZ Lions website for more information.  Peace Poster kits are 
available from the MD office and can be ordered online here we  

currently have plenty in stock. 
 

Peace Poster Essay - This year the Essay contest will be provided 
for students who are assessed as "Low Vision" by the NZ Ministry of 

Education.   
 

https://lionsclubs.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a88a7df3ec80d7fb0e96b10a1&id=8f675d2f23&e=52da836da5
https://lionsclubs.us15.list-manage.com/track/click?u=a88a7df3ec80d7fb0e96b10a1&id=6c6ec542a9&e=52da836da5
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SCRUMPY SCROODLES 
INGREDIENTS 

2x 250g sour cream pottles 
1/2 cup chopped bacon 
2 cup grated cheese 
1pkt Maggi onion soup mix 
1 cup plain flour 
1 teaspoon baking powder 
2 tablespoons finely chopped parsley (if you wish) 

METHOD 

Preheat the oven to 180 C (350 F).  Grease the cups of 1-2 mini muffin trays (recipe makes 20 ). 

Mix all ingredients together in a bowl.  Spoon into the mini muffin cups and bake for 20 minutes until puffed 

and golden. 

These can be served hot or cold but are best when warm. Can be frozen and reheated.                                                 

(I made these for the last Club Stall, Howard brought them and his wife asked for the recipe) 

Angie Petty, Georgia and Sequoya – Team Petty Wanaka Camp 2022.                                                                                                    

Angie played video of this camp and thanked the Club for their support.                                                                                                                                                                                      

Sequoya and Georgia both heading to US colleges on full scholarships to                                                                            

study for sports degrees and improve as runners.                                                                                                                                     

Angie to attempt to restart running career after becoming a 

mum. 
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Here’s an explanation of what GMT, GLT and GST is to a Club member.                          
It is really what you have been doing for years.  But now it has a name. 
 

GMT– Membership 
The Global Membership Team (GMT) will support membership development                                
At the club level by Recruiting new members and promoting positive membership experiences  
 thereby providing the club with the means of Retaining its current members. 
 

GST– Service 
The Global Service Team (GST) helps clubs   identify resources and use best practices to         

Improve their projects and, by extension, their impact.  
Quality service projects increase  member satisfaction and help attract                                               

New  members who are looking to serve.  

 

GLT– Leadership 
Global Leadership Team (GLT) provides the vision,  

Guidance and motivation necessary  
To positively impact our association. 
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Cool Lion Graphics Specifically designed                                 
for New Zealand. 

 

    MD DIRECTORY -  
 

Club officer information showing in MyLCI at 15 May is the information that will be 
used to prepare the 2022-2023 directory.  Your District Secretaries will check details 
of your club postal addresses, meeting dates, times and venues with you later this 
month prior to the directory being finalised. Any changes need to be provided to the 
District Secretary by the 3rd of June. 
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T H E  2 0 2 2 - 2 0 2 3  C O N T E S T  

Lead with Compassion 

Children know how powerful compassion 
can be. They’re often able to express this 
feeling more openly than adults.  
 
This year, we invite young people to              
explore and visually express the peaceful 
future that compassionate leadership 
brings. 
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Michael (Mike) Clemens 
As at 10.08pm  on 21st May Mike’s  had raised 

 

 

 

 

                
Why I'm riding for the Cancer Society 
We are enduring a 250km Scooter ride from         
coast-to-coast to help create a future with less can-
cer with the Cancer Society. 
 
As some of you know Pop is living with cancer. I say 
living because if you ask him it isn't killing him yet. I 
wish I was half as brave as my Dad and many other 
friends who are dealing with this every day. The 
least I can do is try something that is challenging 
and takes some grit in support of their battle. Any 
money that you can give will be greatly                          
appreciated. I promise I won't give up and I won't 
give in no matter how bloody cold it is or how                            
uncomfortable it gets. Little Blue and I will get the 

job 
done. 
  

 

 

 

Well done Lion 
Mike !!!! 
 
We all looking forward 
to hearing 
About the trip. 
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A few words from the Editor of the Rambler. 
 
This week Lion Karen and myself have visited 2 schools. We came away with a buzz.  But here is what we are presenting. 
 
Youth competitions -6 schools 2022-2023 
 
These are the schools that I have been given to work with. 
Cust,  
Fernside,  
Te Maturau,  
New Life,   (Been advised not interested) 
St Josephs,  
Ashley. 
 
There is 3 competitions that the schools  can enter into . 
The Peace Poster  and Essay has the theme of “Lead by Compassion” . These close for our 6 schools on the 22md September 
 

-Peace Poster 
-Essay for sight impaired 
-Youth Environment competition. 
 
 

The club decided at board  that the prizes from the club would be - 
 
1 prize for each competition of $50 for 1st        $30 for 2nd        $20 for 3rd  

 = $300 
 
Plus $30 for each school that put entries into any one of the competitions for drawing supplies = $180 
 
If all 6 schools entered all of the competitions that would total $480 
 
I have started visiting the 6 schools , Karen and I have had great response from 2 schools so far. 
Head master Danny at Te Maturau wanted to take our photo with the students, which is on Oxford Estate Facebook now. 
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Rangiora Lions Club Bulletin Editor  Ann Saunders 

Email:  annylaurie49@gmail.com 
 
Please send me photos , news of the club and other  
Interesting articles to share with Members 
Remember it is your bulletin and I need to hear from you!!! 
                              

 Phone 0274344188  
Reports for June 2022 Rambler  
by  6pm on the 19th June 2022 please. 
 

 
 
 
 

                                   Face book.com/
rangioralions 

 
Website: rangioralions.club 

 

  
“You're the agent of change and people want 
you to say things and make changes that they 
may not be able to say or make themselves.” 
  

Want to meet new people?  
Come for a cuppa and a chat,  

 
            Wed 22nd June 

 10.30am at Espresso Garden Cafe  
in McAlpines Mitre 10 MEGA Rangiora.  

You don't have to be a Lion, just meet some of 
our friendly team.  

http://www.google.co.nz/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=&esrc=s&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&uact=8&ved=0ahUKEwizmceg4YLMAhWDkpQKHQWaDL0QjRwIBw&url=http%3A%2F%2Fwww.underconsideration.com%2Fbrandnew%2Farchives%2Fnew_logo_for_facebook_done_in-house_with_eric_olson.php&psig

